BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –October 23, 2018
Members Present: Dave Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Peter Scolforo & Don Zukowski
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Mike Towler, Cecil Pollen
Dave Forrest called the meeting to order at 4:38  PM.
Abatements
An abatement was submitted for 2 Fox Hollow Road..  The customer came before the Board stating that she felt that her water bills were not accurate and that he had several meters replaced in the past.  After discussion by the Board, they agreed to continue the abatement until the next meeting.
An abatement was submitted for 705 Marble.  The owner has installed a new pool and is requesting a sewer abatement for the fill.  Roger Scheurer made the motion to request and Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.  A sewer credit will be applied to the customers bill.

Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  128 estimated bills went out during the last billing cycle.  There have been 21 appointments scheduled so far.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department will be doing its overnight fall flushing beginning October 28th.  An ad has been put in the Berkshire Eagle for October 25th & 26th to alert residents.
The Board was also updated that AE Com continues to work on the master plan for the Water Department.

There was a discussion regarding the recent 4.9 million dollar Mass Works Grant that was awarded to the Town of Lee to install a new water line from the Water plant to the Eagle Mill.  Al Zerbato let the Board know that he and Chris Ketchen have a meeting the following day regarding the project.  Dave Forrest inquired about why it was originally thought that Main Street would be included in this project and now the scope had changed.  Al Zerbato stated that Mass Works only funds economic growth development. The TIPS program was mentioned and Dave Forrest stated that the TIPS funds will not cover infrastructure like water or sewer lines.
Mike Towler let the Board know that he is working with High Lawn Farms to updated an needed water meters/radios that are not currently working.  Al Zerbato stated that he will set up a meeting with Roberto from High Lawn Farm to further investigate what needs to take place.

There was a  further discussion regarding the Meadow Wood Condo property.  The Board agreed that since this property was all private that the Town would only be responsible for reading the Master Meters and would discontinue billing individual submeter properties.  Al Zerbato will send a letter letting Meadow Wood know about the change.  

Mike Towler also let the Board know that properties with meter over a inch should be calibrated regularly.  A list of these will be compiled for these properties.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that the new Water Department truck is in and being fitted for attachments.  The complete delivery should be within the next 2 weeks.
Waste Water Dept

Al Zerbato let the Board know that the sonar project is at 75% currently and they are waiting for the colder weather to complete the easements.
Highway/Cemetery Dept

There was a discussion regarding the additional paving of Summer Street. Al Zerbato let the Board know that we are approximately $200,000 short to pave Summer Street.  He is waiting for the final numbers from the Devon Road project to have a closer estimate of funds needed.  Dave Forrest would like the bid reviewed to see what was included for the concrete sidewalks on Summer Street.
Al Zerbato gave an update to the Board regarding the new sidewalk plow. A Wacker model has been ordered from Tri County at the approx cost of $88,000 and includes a 5 year parts & labor warranty.  We should take delivery within three weeks.

Al Zerbato stated that 15 manhole covers on the Devon Road project had to be replaced due to rust and corrosion.  The cost was absorbed into the current costs and will not increase.

Other

Dave Forrest lead a discussion on reviewing abatement policies.  Roger Scheurer felt that if the Board felt that relief should be given then a 10% one time reduction without practice or precedent should be applied.  Don Zukowski felt that no abatements should be granted.  The Board will continue to discuss this at a later time and no changes were made.  They did state that all abatements need to be submitted in detailed writing.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that he met with the owner of 100 Church Street regarding the ongoing drainage issue that the owner reports.  The owner is requesting 100 ft of pipe be installed by the Town to help with the drainage issue.  Roger Scheurer stated that this is private property and nothing has changed outside of the easement.  Roger Scheurer then made a motion to deny the request.  Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.  

Capacity fee and curb cut request was submitted for 32 West Pine.  After reviewing the documentation the Board voted to approve.  Roger Scheurer made the motion, Pete Scolforo seconded.  Don Zukowski abstained.  All others in favor.

Executive Session

None.

Minutes

September 25, 2018 minutes approved.  Pete Scolforo made the motion, Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday October 9, 2018 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:37 PM   Dave Forrest made the motion, Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

